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FAIRHAVEN TO CHURCH SCAR COAST DEFENCE WORKS 
 
PUBLIC ITEM   
This item is for consideration in the public part of the meeting. 
 

SUMMARY OF INFORMATION 

An update is given on the progress of the Fairhaven to Church Scar Scheme (the Scheme). 

 

SOURCE OF INFORMATION 

The Scheme’s Project Manager (Mike Pomfret).  

 

LINK TO INFORMATION 

Please see the below 1 page summary note. 

 

WHY IS THIS INFORMATION BEING GIVEN TO THE COMMITTEE? 

This update is given to keep the Committee informed of the progress of the Scheme.  

 

FURTHER INFORMATION 

Contact Mike Pomfret, mike.pomfret@fylde.gov.uk. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Summary Note 
 
1. The overall Scheme remains below budget and ahead of programme. Mindful of its commitments for an early 

opening at Church Scar and Fairhaven for public footfall by the 31st March 2020, Fylde Council is planning on 
taking over the main promenades at Church Scar and Fairhaven at the beginning of 2020 to complete a 
separate seating project/contract in preparation for the March opening. One reason for this is to introduce 
‘Happy to Chat’ seating areas.  
 

2. Church Scar remains to be opened on 31/03/20; and best endeavours are being made also to open up the 
Fairhaven promenade to public footfall at the same time, or as soon as practicable after such. 
 

3. The further works at Granny’s Bay are contracted to be complete in December 2020, though current forecasts 
suggest that this date may be able to be brought forward closer to Summer 2020.  
 

4. Regarding the key items at Fairhaven: 
 

o Promenade slabs complete. 
o Kerbing to car park complete. 
o Lake lowered/new pipework installed. 

  
5. Regarding the key items at Granny’s Bay: 

 
o Earthworks complete. 
o Installation of precast concrete revetment units complete.   

 
6. An instruction to progress with the detailed design and construction of the remodelled car park entrance 

concept at Stanner Bank, inclusive of a car park barrier payment system was issued on the 18th December 
2019.  
 

7.  It is planned that the construction of the remodelled car park entrance will be the last activity on the 
Scheme, following Granny’s Bay construction (although there will be safe public footfall through the car park 
entrance works to the substantive Scheme upon completion of the seating project/contract). 
  

8. The latest public newsletter (November 2019) was distributed to over 3000 properties, and the Customer 
Centre (now located at St Paul’s Car Park) has had over 2500 people attend to date. 

 

Recent Photographs 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 


